Board of County Commissioners
Workshop:  Re-establishment of the Industrial 

Development Authority

October 15, 2009

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, October 15, 2009 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, and Mike Stewart (absent).  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

4:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order.

The purpose of this meeting was to provide citizens and the Board an opportunity to discuss the re-establishment of the Industrial Development Authority.

There is a need in the County for the development and financing of industry or projects.  The Authority is the best alternative for the development and financing of industry or projects in Wakulla County on the basis that it is statutorily equipped and authorized for the financing and re-financing of industrial development projects and for fostering the economic development of Wakulla County.  This board reviews requests and makes recommendations to the county commission, on any private company’s request to finance local projects through the issuance of bonds.

There was a consensus of the Board regarding a nine member Industrial Development Authority Board and each Commissioner will appoint two people to the board, with Chairman Kessler agreeing to appoint only one.  The Industrial Development Board Members will be selected from different categories.
This item is on the October 20, 2009 Board Meeting Agenda.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

